BP statement in response to report on social & environmental impacts of Baku-Tbilisi-Ceyhan (BTC) oil pipeline, by Kurdish Human Rights Project, The Corner House, Friends of the Earth, Environmental Defense
4 April 2005
Graham Baxter (Vice-President, Corporate Responsibility, BP) provided this statement to the Business & Human Rights Resource Centre in response to the report “Baku-Tbilisi-Ceyhan Oil Pipeline: Human Rights, Social and Environmental Impacts – Turkey Section – Final Report of Fourth Fact Finding Mission”, by Kurdish Human Rights Project, The Corner House, Friends of the Earth, Environmental Defense, March 2005:
http://www.khrp.org/publish/p2004/bakuFINAL%20normal.pdf 
“BP is proud to be leading the Baku-Ceyhan project which for the first time means the oil and gas potential of the Caspian can be realised safely and responsibly without the need to increase tanker traffic through the Bosporus. 
 

The pipeline route has been decided by the governments of Azerbaijan, Georgia and Turkey and is the product of an unprecedented level of consultation with those directly affected.  Over 30,000 landowners and representatives of the 450 communities along the route have been contacted and consulted.  Over 100,000 land owners and land users have been compensated along the route, and we have committed to compensating all those with legitimate claims. 

 

The monitoring and auditing process for the pipeline's construction and operation is extensive, and much of it publicly available. This includes:

· The quarterly Environmental and Social Audits (independent audits undertaken on behalf of the lenders)
· The half-yearly reports from an Expert Panel covering the implementation of the Social and Resettlement Action Plans (independent audits also undertaken on behalf of the lenders)
· The reports of the Caspian Development Advisory Panel, an independent Panel reporting directly to the BP Chief Executive Lord Browne on the impacts of the BTC pipeline and associated projects
· BTC's own Quarterly Environmental and Social Reports
· BP Azerbaijan's Sustainability Report

In addition, in Azerbaijan, we have been working with Open Society to encourage national NGOs to undertake their own monitoring of the pipeline.  The results of this project, aimed at building the capacity of local NGOs, are expected to be published by the end of April.  A similar project is being undertaken with Eurasia Foundation in Georgia.
 

We will continue to work with all those who have a constructive part to play in ensuring that this project is completed and operated safely, to the highest possible standards.  We will take all credible allegations seriously, and take the appropriate action when necessary.
 

For all those wanting more information, please see www.caspiandevelopmentandexport.com.  We publish a monthly bulletin, available as an email subscription, on the project, for anyone wishing to receive regular updates of project progress, latest monitoring reports and other news.  The Caspian Development and Export Panel has its own website, www.caspsea.com.
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